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Our next meeting 

will be held  

Thursday,  

May 7th, at 

7:00pm at the HB 

Coast Guard  

Auxiliary,  doors 

open at 6:45pm. 

~~~~~~~~ 

The purpose of 

this organization 

is to unite the 

property owners 

of Hernando 

Beach for Civic 

purposes that 

lead to improved  

quality of life. 

Hernando Beach  

Property Owners  

Association  

Newsletter 

PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE 
BY DIANE M. GREENWELL 

 
Greetings HBPOA Members! 
 
I hope everyone along with their families has gotten through the COVID-19 cri-
sis thus far and remained healthy and safe during this trying time for our 
HBPOA, our community, county, state, and nation. We have been fortunate to 
live on the water so that sheltering at home has allowed us to still enjoy the 
great outdoors and get to experience the qualities of our community that we 
sometimes forget to appreciate. 
 
Our association has gone through some struggles in recent times. Our Fall 
Festival had to be rescheduled last year due to weather issues. This year the 
COVID 19 caused cancellation of our April Membership meeting, possibly our 
May meeting, the community Roundtable, and delayed Board of County Com-
missioner hearings on issues relevant to our community. Our bylaws which we 
expected to present at the April meeting were unable to be presented, and we 
are still hoping we can meet to go over them in order to present them to our 
Membership at the next meeting in May or June. Meanwhile, we encourage 
you to review the current bylaws on line at our website, http://
www.hernandobeachpoa.com/hbpoa.html and send us any suggested chang-
es that you believe would strengthen our association or bring clarity to our by-
laws going forward.  Our membership which has grown by 78 members came 
to a halt with the announcement of shelter at home, and has overall caused 
our community as a whole to suffer economically and socially.   
 
Through this time,  one of our members, Joy Martinez, realized the shortage of 
medical supplies, masks, disposable gowns, gloves, N95 Respirator masks for 
hospitals and first responders and organized a Medical Supplies Drive allowing 
people to order supplies on line and have them shipped directly to the EMS 
Logistics for distribution throughout our county.  
 
Diane Ziemski organized a poll to name our Beach Bear, who we learned 

(Continued on page 3) 

http://www.hernandobeachpoa.com/hbpoa.html
http://www.hernandobeachpoa.com/hbpoa.html
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Call us The Oakland Team of  
Re/Max Advantage  

Realty for a Personal Tour of these Homes. 
TheOaklandTeam@gmail.com 

www.HernandoBeachWaterfrontHomes.com 
Certified Luxury Home Marketing Specialist 

Sharie Oakland 352-584-5026 
Brittney Oakland 352-616-8200 

Brad Oakland 352-584-7014  

4063 Centavo Ct,  
Hernando Beach - 
4/3/2, Pool, Boat Lift & 
Dock, 118 Ft on the 
Water, Direct Access 
$579,900 

4278 Newport Dr,  
Hernando Beach - 
4/4.5/3 - 2011  
GORGEOUS & Well 
Built - 4561 Liv SF & 
8,303 Total SF -  
Elevator + Right 
Around the corner from 
the Gulf - $1.2 Million 

4453 Bimini Dr,  
Hernando Beach - 
2/1/1 - Absolutely 
ADORABLE &  
Remodeled. Direct 
Access for Only 
$284,900 

6200 Bear Trl, Weeki 
Wachee - 3/2.5 (sep 
suite) Turn Key - Right off 
the River w/86 Ft of Wa-
ter Frontage $339,900 

3344 Minnow Creek, 
Hernando Beach - 
2/2.5/2 - 10k Boat Lift 
& Dock, Huge Fla Rm, 
Main Channel 
$319,900 

6086 Island Dr, Weeki 
Wachee - 2/2 on 
HUGE amount of  
Water Frontage - 249 
Ft on .33 of an Acre 
$315,000 

6094 Island Dr,  
Weeki Wachee - 3/2/2 
- COMPLETELY  
Remodeled inc Roof, 
AC, Kitchen,  
Bathrooms.. $315,000 

mailto:TheOaklandTeam@gmail.com
http://www.HernandoBeachWaterfrontHomes.com
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The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   

May 10th for publication in our June/July Issue.  
 

Yearly advertising prices:   
Black & White: 
1/8 page  - $95 
1/4 page - $190 

1/2 page - $335 - best buy 
full size - $650 

 
Color: 

1/4 page - $352 
1/2 page - $700 
full size - $1284 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  (352)678-1795  
HBPOABeachcomber@gmail.com 

through Gunter Woog is actually female. Thus the 
Bear ended up being named “Shoaly”. Get it? Shoal 
Line Blvd…..Shoaly?  
 
Our Hospitality Committee had planned an Easter 
Egg hunt with loaded eggs giving members a chance 
at winning a gift. We have now resorted to communi-
cations with membership through email and Beach-
comber articles. If there are any issues that you 
would like to have addressed, please email us at 
hbpoa34607@gmail so that the Board can look into 
the matter and address it. 
 
Our local restaurants have tried to remain open for 
carry out orders and many in our community have 
tried to help them keep their doors open. Many of us 
have tried online grocery shopping for the first time 
with delivered goods and learned it may be a wave 
of the future. Social gatherings on the water seem to 
still be going strong and we continue to see some 
boat going out just to enjoy a sunset, while others 
are crammed with people. Our Weeki Wachee Pre-
serve was shutdown to the public due to reports of 
some crowd gathering of more than 10 people. Walk-
ers and bicyclists are out in great numbers and we 
are seeing faces walking and riding our streets we 
haven’t seen before. It would be such a great time to 
meet our neighbors under normal circumstances. 
 
We expect with the end of COVID-19, there will be 
many changes in the way we all carry on with our 
lives. We’ve learned who our trusted friends and 
neighbors are, how to do for others, and that we are 
all in this together depending on one another for our 
very lives. We are fortunate to call Hernando Beach 
home and to live in a community made up of such a 
diverse background. We appreciate your member-
ship and watching our community and association 
grow. 
 
Tentatively plan to join us Thursday, May 7, 2020 at 
7:00 p.m. at the Coast Guard building for our 
HBPOA meeting.  
 
Diane Greenwell 
President, HBPOA 
 
 

MAY SPEAKER 
 
By:  Mike Fulford 
 
Gordon Onderdonk is the Utilities Director for Hernan-
do County which includes the management and over-
sight of water, wastewater, and solid waste services. 
He is also over Fleet Management which maintains 

(Continued from page 1) 

the vehicles and equipment for the County. He is a 
dual-disciplined civil and structural engineer regis-
tered in the state of Florida and is also a LEED ac-
credited professional for building design and con-
struction. 
 
Gordon graduated from Lake Wales High School in 
Lake Wales, Florida and also graduated from the Uni-
versity of South Florida with a degree in Civil Engi-
neering. In the early part of his career he worked as 
an engineering consultant and performed civil and 
structural engineering for local government projects 
including fire stations, parks, schools, and libraries. 
As a consultant, he also worked with local public utili-
ties in designing water and wastewater systems. 
 
In 2011, Gordon accepted the position as the City 
Engineer / Public Works Director for Dade City. There 
he was responsible for transportation, utilities, parks, 
fleet, and facilities. In 2016, he accepted the position 
of his current role as the Utilities Director for Hernan-
do County. 
 
Gordon lives with his wife and two kids in Land O’ 
Lakes, FL and spends his free time coaching Little 
League baseball, practicing Brazilian Jiu-Jitsu with his 
son, and playing music. 
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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 

2020 Board of Directors 
 

President:  Diane M. Greenwell - (352)606-3720 
Vice President:  Mike Fulford - (352)515-5102 

Secretary:  Pat Cordova - (352)556-5788  
Treasurer:  Sarah Hill - (352)279-0076 
Director:  Fran Baird - (352)650-9213 

Director:  Chuck Greenwell - (352)606-3720 
Director:  Kelly Reeve - (678)468-1943 
Director:  Joe Wachs - (352)610-9098 

Past President:  Kathleen Frase - (352)340-4309 
 
 

Committee Chairperson 
 

Landscaping Committee - Gunter Woog 
Hospitality Committee - Judith Hughes 

Beachcomber - Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 
 
 

Board Meetings held the Monday before the Membership Meeting. 
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GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 
(GAC) 

 
The HBPOA Board voted on March 30, 2020 5-
3 to suspend all activities, responsibility and au-
thority of the Chairman of the Government Affairs 
Committee and the committee. The vote was a re-
sult of the Board’s due diligence undertaken in an 
exhaustive effort to review our statutory duties and 
responsibilities, Articles of Incorporation, current 
bylaws, and the applicability of Robert’s Rules of 
Order Newly Revised 11th Edition. The establish-
ment, limitation of authority, term limits, and over-
sight of HBPOA committees is the responsibility of 
the Board.  In relevant part, Robert’s Rules also 
state: 
  
“Standing committees are constituted to perform a 
continuing function, and remain in existence per-
manently or for the life of the assembly that estab-
lishes them. In an ordinary society, the members 
of such a committee serve for a term correspond-
ing to that of the officers or until their successors 
have been chosen, unless the bylaws or other 
rules otherwise expressly provide. Thus, a new 
body of committee members is normally appointed 
at the beginning of each administration.” 

 
 The primary mission of the Governmental Affairs 
Committee as described in Article VII of the bylaws 
as follows: 
 · To keep abreast of County, State or Federal ac-
tivities which may affect the membership interests 
or the Hernando Beach Community. 
· To advise the President, the Board and the mem-
bership on actions that they recommend be taken 
to influence these governmental entities to best 
represent the interests of Hernando Beach proper-
ty owners and community. 
  
The committee changes are intended to ensure 
better transparency and subordinate committees’ 
compliance with the Board’s directives. If you are 
interested in applying for membership on the GAC, 
please confirm your interest and identify others 
you may recommend for the 2020 Board’s consid-
eration. Please email your responses 
to hbpoa34607@gmail.com. In addition, at our 
next membership meeting we will be inviting per-
sons from the general membership who are not 
officers and directors to apply to become part of a 
new body of committee members with a new chair-
person to be appointed by the 2020 Board. 
 

mailto:hbpoa34607@gmail.com
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      Hernando Beach Marina is an all inclusive FULL SERVICE  
marina with mechanical/boat  maintenance, ship store,  

boat rentals and bottom painting.   
We have the most reliable High/Dry   with two forklifts and  

Wet Slips available for rent and transients. 
 

You’ll feel confident in storing your boat in our  
safe gated yard. 

 
• Protection against the elements 

• Secure gated facility 
• Access to work/wash racks 

• Unlimited launches 
• Dockhand assistance 

• Dual Forklifts for faster and more convenient service 
• Certified mechanics on site 

• Ship Store 

 
Restaurant on premises.   

Stop by for lunch or dinner at the Tropical Grill 
 

www.hernandobeachmarinas.com 
Email:  hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com 

 
4139 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach, FL  34607 

Phone:  352-596-2952 
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PORT AUTHORITY UPDATE 
 
Although the monthly 
Port Authority meet-
ings were cancelled 
for March and April 
due to our need to 
prevent the spread of 
the COVID-19 virus, a 
lot has been going on 
in the background 
and through e-mails 
and telephone con-

versations with Waterways and the County.  There is a 
high likelihood the May meeting will be cancelled as 
well.  I’ll keep you all posted on that.  While this has 
been unfortunate there is a silver lining: it gives some 
relief to County staffers who help plan and promote our 
Port Authority meetings, and allows for “catch up” on 
the paperwork required to get Pot 3 of the BP oil spill 
money flowing for the many projects we have slated for 
those funds.   
  
To fill you in on what I can for now here’s an update on 
Bayport Pier. It will be open to the public soon 
(however that is a moot point at this time because we 
are all supposed to stay home to prevent the spread of 
C-19.) The good news is that most likely it will be ready 
when we are able to get back out and about. 
  
The oyster reef that was created a couple of years ago 
is producing oysters slower than expected but the loca-
tion placement is beginning to recruit mangroves!  That 
was an unexpected, but welcomed outcome.  The next 
oyster reef site will be a bit further out  and north of the 
original one.  We have done a test “Bay Ball” in that 
area which has grown oysters in mass due to having 
less surge than the original site.  We will update you 
later on when buildout for this new site will begin and 
hope to have the community support and assistance 
we had the last time.  
  
We now have 39 reef balls ready for deployment out 
on Bendickson Reef.  That permit is still open and 
Keith Kolasa (Aquatic Services and Waterways Man-
ager) will deploy them as soon as practical. This will 
help enhance the already very popular reef site. 
  
The Board of County Commissioners has approved the 
Boat Ramp Master Plan and will be moving forward as 
soon as possible in making the changes outlined at the 
public workshop many of our property owners attend-
ed. 
  
The Senate passed house bill HB1061 on or about 
3/11/2020 creating the Nature Coast Aquatic Pre-
serve.  The bill was dummied down quite a bit from its 
original form which encompassed all waters from US 
19 all the way out to 9 miles off the gulf coast.  In the 
bill’s final form, it encompasses only the waters from 
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the high tide line along the coast out 9 nautical 
miles.  It specifically excludes inside canals and grand-
fathered any Restore projects already in written form 
and approved.  What this means for people living in 
waterfront homes is that if you live on the inside ca-
nals, there will most likely be no additional permits or 
scrutiny for docks or seawalls other than that which 
you are already required to have.  Those whose prop-
erties touch the Gulf may have additional requirements 
in order to build or repair anything, but it can still be 
done.  Supposedly making this area an aquatic pre-
serve will not inhibit recreational or commercial fishing, 
but we will have to see how that goes.  This new 
aquatic bill encompasses Citrus, Hernando and Pasco 
counties to fill in the only remaining gap that was left 
from the panhandle all the way to the Keys. 
  
That’s it for now.  I look forward to seeing you all again 
at an upcoming meeting (whenever that may 
be).  We’ll have an abundance of items to catch up on 
and re-ignite our efforts to keep our coastal marine 
environment, rivers, and lakes as beautiful, user 
friendly and healthy as we can. Until then please stay 
safe and follow the new boating mandates and safe 
distancing guidelines so we can rid ourselves 
of  COVID-19 sooner rather than later! 
  
Frank Santo, Chairman 
Hernando County Port Authority 
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US COAST GUARD AUXILIARY (15-8)  
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 
The Hernando Beach USCGA 
is seeking volunteers to help 
with promotion of classes, spe-
cial events, and more.  There 
are also opportunities to help 
with the upkeep of the flotilla 
building and grounds. Please 
contact Dennis Skonecki at 

262-370-4060 for more information. 

 

 
 
 

 
HERNANDO BEACH 

PROPERTY OWNERS 
ASSOCIATION 
MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING 
THURSDAY 

MAY 7TH, 7PM 
HB COAST GUARD  

AUXILIARY 

HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE 
 
 
By:  Judith Hughes 
 
First, HBPOA is happy to announce that even thought 
we have been unable to meet, seventy eight (78) of 
our neighbors have shown and interest in their com-
munity by joining us.  Welcome!   
 
IMAGINE:  On March 5, 2020 the HBPOA Meeting 
was full of neighbors sitting chair to chair and there 
was no thought that the world as we knew it was 
about to change. 
 
IMAGINE: On March 5, 2020 we had no idea that our 
ability to shake hands to greet our neighbors would 
be taken from us in the name of preserving our health 
from the dreaded Corona Virus, also known as Covid 
19.. 
 
IMAGINE:  On March 5, 2020 The grocery stores and 

shopping plazas were open to all without having to 
stand six feet apart to get our groceries.  The stores 
were plentifully stocked so purchasing everyday items 
such as bath tissue, hand sanitizer, disinfecting 
household wipes, and even bread, butter, and eggs 
was not an issue.  We all know that is not the case 
today. 
 
IMAGINE:  On March 5, 2020 we had no idea that 
Covid 19 would invade our lives even if we ourselves 
had not contracted the virus.   On the order of many 
govenmental agencies, businesses have come to a 
halt. Face masks have now become a “fashion state-
ment” to protect us from inadvertantly transferring the 
virus, even if we have know idea we are carrying it, to 
another human.  Essential businesses, as defined by 
governmenal gencies, are allowed to stay open. 
Healthcare workers, first responders, grocery stockers 
and checkers, are working overtime just to service the 
public needs. Even the way we make purchases in 
person has changed.  Groceries are putting plexi-

(Continued on page 16) 
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3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD., HERNANDO BEACH, FL  
Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

352.592.7576 

 

 4411 Biscayne Dr., Hernando Beach - $482,000 
3 Bedrooms/4 Total Baths/Office 
Situated on .28 acres on cul-de-sac 
Direct Gulf Access - Waterside Patio 

4270 Paradise Circle, Hernando Beach - $284,900 
Water Views from Every Room - Furnished 
2 Bedrooms/2 Baths/Living Room/Family Room 
Direct Gulf Access - Home Warranty 

4169 Tampico Trail, Hernando Beach - $400,000 
4 Bedrooms/3 Baths/Living Room/Family Room 
120 ft Water Frontage - 2 Docks (1 w/Elec Water) 
14x8 Lap Spa - 4 ft deep - Screen Enclosed Patio 

6130 Island Dr., Weeki Wachee - $145,000  
2 Bedrooms/1 Bath/Large Screened Patio 
Stationary Dock - Boat Slip - AE Flood Zone 
Mudd River & Gulf Direct Access - Furnished 

8142 River Point Dr., Weeki Wachee - $330,000 
3 Bedrooms/2 Baths/4 Car Carport/Storage 
Floating Dock, Lush Landscaping - Zone AE 
Direct Access to Mudd River & Gulf of Mexico  

6295 Shalimar Ave., Spring Hill - $205,000 
3 Bedrooms/2 Bathrooms - Furnished 
Corner lot on .34 acres near Cortez Blvd. 
Has been a Successful Vacation Rental 
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HERNANDO BEACH BEAR 
 

It’s Official! 
 
It was finally determined by Gunter Woog that 
the Hernando Beach Bear is female and be-
cause we have had too much time on our hands, 
Diane Ziemski put out a “Name the Bear” poll.  
The Bear is now officially “Shoaly”.  Shoaly is at 
the Hernando Beach Triangle Park guarding 
against COVID 19 and warning our visitors to 
protect themselves while in Hernando Beach! 
 
Welcome Shoaly!  Photo by Richard Gugulski. 
 

 
BEACHCOMBER PHOTOS 

 
See your photo on the cover page of the 
Beachcomber.  Do you have a photo tak-
en showing Hernando Beach Life that you 
would like to share with your neighbors?  
Send it to: 
HBPOABeachcomber@gmail.com 
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3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 

appliance or 
plumbing leak 

Is your home or business suffering from damage caused by 

Cast Iron Pipe Failure  ●  Water (              ) 

Wind  ●  Hail  ●  Storm Flood 

Fire  ●  Sinkhole  ●  Raccoon 

 
 
 

We are a State licensed and bonded public adjusting company working for 
you on a contingency fee.  We strive to help get you the maximum settlement 

possible out of your insurance claim!  If you don’t get paid, we don’t get paid.  
Let us handle all the paperwork, phone calls, inspections and everything else 

that is brought on after filing a claim. 

352-686-6222 

352-585-1860 (after hours) 

HERNANDO BEACH  
ENVIRONMENTAL REPORT 

 
I have an important announcement:  Our own David 
Sarkis has volunteered to assist with the Hernando 
Beach Water Monitoring Program!  His help is very 
much needed and will be much appreciated! 
 
Because of COVID-19 there isn’t much to report with 
the Water Monitoring Program.  I have been taking 
water samples out of our canals monthly since No-
vember 2019.  The University of Florida has suspend-
ed its travels for the collection of the water samples 
and has asked the volunteers to refrain from taking 
any samples for the month of April. 
There has been some interest in forming some kind of 
environmental awareness group, and any and all ide-
as on how to accomplish this are welcome.  If this is 
something that you are interested in, and want some 
more information on the progress of this group, please 
send your name and contact information to 
dsnutes@gmail.com .  
 
On a positive note, with the reduced traffic in the Gulf, 
I have never seen the water so clear!  Perhaps the 
water will return to the way it was 20 years ago? 
David Snutes 
570-335-1539 
dsnutes@gmail.com 

mailto:dsnutes@gmail.com
mailto:dsnutes@gmail.com
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glass shields up between the checker and the 
customer, some businesses have contactless de-
livery of their products, restaurants are only al-
lowing pre-order and take out. Airlines are work-
ing on a slim schedule and International travel 
has all but come to a halt.   
 
IMAGINE:   If this altered state of existance hap-
pened years ago when there were no cell 
phones, no internet, no social media.  Many folks 
still reject the social media but it is believed now 
that it is a very useful tool to keep abreast of the 
day to day changes.  Covid 19 has taken many 
lives. Hospitals have needed to alter the way 
they do business. Elective services have been 
halted. Hospital ships are now a part of the Atlan-
tic and Pacific skyline.  Convention centers have 
been converted to house Covid 19 patients. And 
the unfortunate outcome of some of the patients 
have led cities to set up temporary morgues. 
Weddings and family celebrations have been 
halted.  Beaches and public parks have been 
closed to the public. Life as we knew it 30 days 
ago is no more.   
 
What has this got to do with Hospitality you 

say?   
 
HOSPITALITY DEFINITION: :  The friendly and 
generous reception and entertainment of guests, 
visitors, or strangers.   
 
We have been put on hold for now and the imme-
diate future but that does not mean we can’t ex-
tend ourselves to be hospitable and greet our 
friends, family, and neighbors via various modes 
of media.  Here in Hernando Beach many use 
Nextdoor site to keep in touch and alert neigh-
bors of good news or concerns. Facebook and 
Instagram are other modes of communication. 
And, of course, the old fashioned telephone still 
works.  So, reach out to your friends, family and 
neighbors as we navigate these uncharted wa-
ters. 
 
Friends and neighbors, this too shall pass.  We 
just do not know when. Patience is a virtue and 
this might be a time in our lives when we display 
a softer side of ourselves, a side with more un-
derstanding, a side expressing gratitude that we 
live in this beautiful place called Hernando 
Beach.   

(Continued from page 12) 
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Hernando Beach Residents 
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Quality hair color that conditions your hair while  
creating beautiful body & shine. 

 

All cutting and styling techniques, we have many 
years of experience and modern vision to create  

the perfect style just for you. 
 

Also specializing in body waves & straightening, we 
can give you any look you desire. 

 

We offer facial waxing, brow & lash tinting  
as well as ear candling. 

 

Cecile and Dwayne are here to serve you, please 
remember we serve both women and men. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

(352) 597-4939 
4291 Shoal Line Blvd 
Inside Hernando Beach Motel Office 

20% off your first visit 
Not good with any other offer 

CRIME WATCH 
 

By:  Jesse Manno 
 

Crime Watch celebrated 25 years in 
Hernando Beach.  Below are some 
photos of the new car along with Crime 
Watch Members, Sheriff Al Nienhuis, 
Deputy Kelly & Michael Terry. 

tel:%28352%29%20597-4939
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HERNANDO BEACH  
HELPING OTHERS 

 
By:  Joy Martinez 
 
The Hernando Beach Community along with HBPOA 
have been actively donating Personal Protective 
Equipment (PPE's) to our area hospitals in need.  We 
are trying to help our doctors, nurses, and staff.  We 
are doing what we can during this COVID19 pandem-
ic to help those who are always there to protect us 
when we are in need. 
 
These professionals are putting their lives and those 
of their families in danger every day.  They are in 
need of our help and that's what we are trying to do, 
help them with the equipment they need to protect 
themselves and continue the difficult jobs they per-
form every day. 
 
We have asked for your help and kindness, recogniz-
ing that each and every mask, gown, or glove can 
help save a life.  Each day the numbers of those en-
tering the hospital and those dying keep rising.  We 
are following the guidelines, we are washing our 
hands, sterilizing our homes, wearing masks, and 
living in isolation from our families, friends and neigh-
bors.  Many in our community have already stepped 
up and donated the listed items needed.  Many of you 
have found that your orders are taking longer and 
longer to be delivered.  These items will still be need-
ed in May an June.  Hospitals will still need to replen-
ish what has already been used. 
 
If you wish there was something you could do to fight 
this virus, this is it.  Donate now. 
You can drop off your package at our Station 6 Fire 
House on Shoal Line.  Just knock on the door and 
one of our firemen will come to the door and take 
your donation.  Or you can order and have the item 
shipped directly to:   
 
Rich Russell, Logistics Mgr. 
Hernando County Fire Rescue 
60 Veterans Avenue 
Brooksville, FL 34601 
 
Items needed:  n95 masks 
                        Medical Surgical Masks 
                        Medical Isolation Gowns 
                        Medical Exam Gloves 
                        Hand Sanitizer, at least 60% alcohol 
 
We are all in this together.  Let's protect our-
selves.  Let's protect our families.  Let's protect our 
neighbors.  And let's pray that this will soon be over 
and our lives can continue in our little piece of Para-
dise.   
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May 2020 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

To be included in 

next month’s  

calendar please  

e-mail your events 

to: 

to Jennifer Brown 

mjajbrown@ 

tampabay.rr.com 

By 05/11/2020. 

   1 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

2 

3 4 5 6 7 

HBPOA  

Membership  

Meeting 

8 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

9 

10 11 

Beachcomber  

Deadline 

12 13 

HB Crime Watch 

Meeting 

14 15 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

16 

17 18 

US Coast Guard  

Auxiliary Meeting 7pm 

19 20 

Port Authority Meeting 

7pm 

21 22 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

23 

24 
 
 
 
 
                              31 

25 26 27 28 29 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

30 

 

Specializing in New Concrete and Vinyl Seawalls, Seawall Repairs, Rip Rap & Docks

2nd Generation
Marine Contractor

Bonded & State Certified

Lic # SCC13115103

Native Limestone
Boulders-Rip Rap

Vinyl
Seawalls

727-857-7037 office

Pilings, Docks 
and Boat Lifts

Concrete
Seawalls



22 

Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, May 2020 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 

JOHN O'BRIEN 
LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL 
 
 
 
 
                  

 
 
 

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator 

352-279-1509 

     Fri 01 Sat 02 

     

Low Tide 0.17 ft 
04:09 
High Tide 2.34 ft 
09:59 
Low Tide 1.53 ft 
16:25 
High Tide 2.69 ft 
20:45 

Low Tide 0.18 ft 
05:25 
High Tide 2.54 ft 
10:54 
Low Tide 1.20 ft 
17:50 
High Tide 2.77 ft 
22:18 

Sun 03 Mon 04 Tue 05 Wed 06 Thu 07 Fri 08 Sat 09 

Low Tide 0.17 ft 
06:29 
High Tide 2.77 ft 
11:36 
Low Tide 0.73 ft 
18:56 
High Tide 2.93 ft 
23:34 

Low Tide 0.21 ft 
07:22 
High Tide 3.01 ft 
12:12 
Low Tide 0.24 ft 
19:50 

High Tide 3.08 ft 
00:37 
Low Tide 0.33 ft 
08:08 
High Tide 3.22 ft 
12:46 
Low Tide −0.18 ft 
20:38 

High Tide 3.15 ft 
01:33 
Low Tide 0.50 ft 
08:50 
High Tide 3.40 ft 
13:19 
Low Tide −0.50 ft 
21:24 

High Tide 3.13 ft 
02:26 
Low Tide 0.71 ft 
09:29 
High Tide 3.53 ft 
13:52 
Low Tide −0.67 ft 
22:08 

High Tide 3.02 ft 
03:16 
Low Tide 0.93 ft 
10:07 
High Tide 3.60 ft 
14:26 
Low Tide −0.69 ft 
22:52 

High Tide 2.84 ft 
04:04 
Low Tide 1.12 ft 
10:44 
High Tide 3.58 ft 
15:01 
Low Tide −0.59 ft 
23:37 

Sun 10 Mon 11 Tue 12 Wed 13 Thu 14 Fri 15 Sat 16 

High Tide 2.64 ft 
04:53 
Low Tide 1.29 ft 
11:21 
High Tide 3.50 ft 
15:39 

Low Tide −0.38 ft 
00:22 
High Tide 2.45 ft 
05:44 
Low Tide 1.42 ft 
12:01 
High Tide 3.33 ft 
16:19 

Low Tide −0.11 ft 
01:10 
High Tide 2.29 ft 
06:40 
Low Tide 1.53 ft 
12:46 
High Tide 3.10 ft 
17:06 

Low Tide 0.18 ft 
02:02 
High Tide 2.20 ft 
07:43 
Low Tide 1.60 ft 
13:44 
High Tide 2.83 ft 
18:04 

Low Tide 0.43 ft 
03:03 
High Tide 2.22 ft 
08:51 
Low Tide 1.60 ft 
15:02 
High Tide 2.58 ft 
19:23 

Low Tide 0.62 ft 
04:12 
High Tide 2.33 ft 
09:51 
Low Tide 1.46 ft 
16:33 
High Tide 2.46 ft 
20:57 

Low Tide 0.73 ft 
05:18 
High Tide 2.51 ft 
10:37 
Low Tide 1.16 ft 
17:53 
High Tide 2.47 ft 
22:22 

Sun 17 Mon 18 Tue 19 Wed 20 Thu 21 Fri 22 Sat 23 

Low Tide 0.79 ft 
06:13 
High Tide 2.71 ft 
11:15 
Low Tide 0.80 ft 
18:52 
High Tide 2.57 ft 
23:30 

Low Tide 0.84 ft 
06:58 
High Tide 2.90 ft 
11:47 
Low Tide 0.46 ft 
19:38 

High Tide 2.67 ft 
00:24 
Low Tide 0.90 ft 
07:36 
High Tide 3.07 ft 
12:17 
Low Tide 0.17 ft 
20:18 

High Tide 2.75 ft 
01:11 
Low Tide 0.98 ft 
08:10 
High Tide 3.21 ft 
12:45 
Low Tide −0.05 ft 
20:55 

High Tide 2.79 ft 
01:53 
Low Tide 1.06 ft 
08:43 
High Tide 3.31 ft 
13:12 
Low Tide −0.20 ft 
21:30 

High Tide 2.78 ft 
02:33 
Low Tide 1.15 ft 
09:16 
High Tide 3.39 ft 
13:40 
Low Tide −0.29 ft 
22:05 

High Tide 2.75 ft 
03:12 
Low Tide 1.25 ft 
09:49 
High Tide 3.44 ft 
14:08 
Low Tide −0.33 ft 
22:40 

Sun 24 Mon 25 Tue 26 Wed 27 Thu 28 Fri 29 Sat 30 

High Tide 2.70 ft 
03:52 
Low Tide 1.33 ft 
10:23 
High Tide 3.47 ft 
14:39 
Low Tide −0.33 ft 
23:16 

High Tide 2.64 ft 
04:33 
Low Tide 1.42 ft 
10:59 
High Tide 3.47 ft 
15:13 
Low Tide −0.28 ft 
23:56 

High Tide 2.57 ft 
05:18 
Low Tide 1.50 ft 
11:40 
High Tide 3.41 ft 
15:53 

Low Tide −0.19 ft 
00:41 
High Tide 2.51 ft 
06:08 
Low Tide 1.57 ft 
12:27 
High Tide 3.29 ft 
16:40 

Low Tide −0.05 ft 
01:31 
High Tide 2.49 ft 
07:05 
Low Tide 1.60 ft 
13:27 
High Tide 3.09 ft 
17:39 

Low Tide 0.13 ft 
02:29 
High Tide 2.53 ft 
08:06 
Low Tide 1.55 ft 
14:43 
High Tide 2.86 ft 
18:58 

Low Tide 0.33 ft 
03:34 
High Tide 2.65 ft 
09:05 
Low Tide 1.34 ft 
16:08 
High Tide 2.71 ft 
20:34 

Sun 31       
Low Tide 0.51 ft 
04:41 
High Tide 2.83 ft 
09:57 
Low Tide 0.97 ft 
17:29 
High Tide 2.71 ft 
22:07 

      



23 



24 

POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before April 30, 2020. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 

 
 
 
Diane Ziemski Watercolors 
        ZiemskiArt@gmail.com 
           ziemskiart.com 

FACEBOOK 
Fine Art America 

 
          “The Bird’’ Juried into                
      Florida Watercolor Society 
        Online Exhibition 2020 

 

  

Call the McRae’s now: 

352-279-8628 John McRae 

352-279-8629 Ann McRae 
 

 

BROOKRIDGE 55+ Golfing Community with so many activities  

going on to keep you as busy as you want to be! This Brand new 

never lived in home has 3 bedrooms, 2 bathrooms, great room 

and a big kitchen with a center island. Great for entertaining. 

The master bathroom has dual sinks and a large corner shower.  

It has a front porch and a carport and shed with a sprinkler  

system. Come take a look. You could move right in. 

VERY LOW MONTHLY FEES ONLY $45 A MONTH 

9105 Salisbury Drive 

Brooksville, FL. 34613 

 

mailto:ZiemskiArt@gmail.com
http://ziemskiart.com

